Trenton, Florida

February 7, 1989


The Gilchrist County School met at 9:00 A.M. on the above date with the following members present to wit:

Carol Hyde, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

After being called to order by the chairman the meeting was opened with a prayer and pledge to the flag followed by below listed business transactions.

AGENDA


The agenda was presented and approved with a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat.

MINUTES


The minutes of the January 16, 1989 board meeting were approved as presented with a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith.

DELEGATIONS


Betty Durden, Classroom Teachers Association President and Rich Layer were present to discuss forming a union for non-instructional personnel.  The non-instructional personnel were approached after they expressed a desire and need for a union.  The bargaining team will represent both instructional and non-instructional personnel.  Mrs. Durden requested a waiver of the voting procedure to have a union since 75% of the non-instructional personnel have expressed a desire for a union.  If PERC has verified the 75%, get a third party to verify the non-instructional names.  Betty Durden and Carol Hyde are to recommend the third party.

BASEBALL LIGHTS


Florida Power doesn’t have a truck available that will reach the lights.  Raymond Hutchinson made a motion authorizing the superintendent to hire someone to do the necessary work if the cost is under $2,000.00.  Seconded by Woodrow Smith.  Passed.

Horace Hart also discussed the need for replacing buses ten years old or older.

TRANSPORTATION DIRECTOR


Job description was approved with corrections.  Horace Hart was recommended as Transportation Director with salary to be adjusted when 1989-90 salary schedule is approved.  Gary Rexroat made the motion Elvin Mathews seconded.  Passed.  SMB #5, Pages 232-233.

SLUSH MACHINE REPORT


A report made by Mrs. Houser was given by the Superintendent.  When electricity and labor are taken into consideration, we were losing money on the slush machine.  The drink has no nutritional value.  Motion by Gary Rexroat seconded by Raymond Hutchinson to remove slush machine at Mrs. Houser’s discretion.  Passed.

MOBILE HOME REPORT


Wimpy Welch, Tax Collector told the board that over 800 citations had been made on mobile home owners for about half the county mobile home residents.  The citation cost per mobile is between $80.00 - $100.00.  Carol Hyde asked the tax collector if we were receiving a return on our investment.  Mr. Welch assured us we were receiving a return on our investment.

SCHOOL ZONE SIGN


Signs, flashers and four hurricane poles were given to us through DOT.  Check to see if we could use our own labor to install signs and lights with Mr. Driggers inspecting the work after completion.  If necessary to use outside labor go to bids to be opened on June 6.

COPY MACINE, BELL LIBRARY


Jim Clark from McCrimon’s Supply in Live Oak discussed leasing versus buying copiers.  Also discussed using liquid duplicator.  No decision reached.  The board requested that Mr. Clark exchange copiers between the library and the principal’s office.

BUS DRIVER SCHOOL


When participants from Gilchrist County pass the bus drivers school they will receive compensation for attending the school.  Compensation includes cost for enrolling at the Suwannee-Hamilton Vocational-Technical School, mileage for each car that carries at least four people and meals.  Motion made by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Woodrow Smith, passed.

PREP PROPOSAL


Mrs. Jane Beach discussed the PREP proposal for 1989-90.  Also, the new kindergarten report card was discussed and approved.  A motion was made by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat to cover both items.  Passed.  SMB #, Pages 234-268; 269-270.

COMPENSATORY TIME POLICY


Attorney Clifton explained policy and referred to the Garcia decision.  Enforce the present policy.  Mr. Clifton to research further and attempt to get sample policies for mid-month meeting.

SUPPLEMENTS


Supplements for Herbert Brown and Mrs. Clark were approved.  The board will address these supplements in the Spring of 1989 for 1989-90.  These supplements not to be placed on supplemental schedule.  Motion made by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith.  Passed.

EXTRA CURRICULAR TELEPHONE CALLS


Discussed costs.  There is a possibility for adjustments when our telephone system is analyzed.  We will continue to follow through with classes and clubs to continue to pay for their calls.

REPORTS


Gary Rexroat gave the board an update on the softball field.  There is to be a work day on Saturday, February 11.  Gary also recommended that a decision be reached on Bell football coach as soon as possible.


The board requested a report on the Vocation Programs at the mid-month meeting.


Harrison Schofield, Projects Director, reported on the Junior FFA and funding available for equipment if space is provided.

PERMANENT SUBSTITUTE


This position was discussed.  It was re-affirmed by the board that the people in these positions were to be used as needed at the discretion of the principals and the superintendent.

RESIGNATIONS


Accepted Mr. Anderson’s, football coach at Bell, resignation.  Woodrow Smith made the motion, seconded by Gary Rexroat.

REQUESTS FOR LEAVE


Donna Douglas for remainder of 1988-9 school year; Sandra Railey, maternity leave beginning May 1, 1989 for remainder of 1988-89 school year; Jo Ann Howlett for 1989-90 school term.  Motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

APPOINTMENTS


Approved as presented.  Motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  SMB #3, Page 271.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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